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Activity Alliance Board meeting summary
Held on Thursday 28 February 2019 at SportPark, 3 Oakwood Drive, Loughborough, LE11 3QF.
1. Overview

28 February 2019 Board meeting saw Trustees discuss a number of items including fundraising, staff survey and the 2019-20 KPIs. Board also heard updates on the external Board review, Diversity Action Plan, Risk Register and membership applications and approved the annual budget. 
2. Fundraising
Board discussed how Activity Alliance should progress fundraising going forward, based on the report prepared and presented by Kingston Smith. Initially, the Income Generation Group would explore potential fundraising avenues and report to the Board at 2 May meeting.
3. Membership Review

Applications for associate membership from six organisations were approved 


by Board. These were:
· Thomas Pocklington Trust

· IMAS (International Mixed Ability Sports)
· Down Syndrome Association

· Association of Colleges

· The Change Foundation

· The Inspire Group

4. Staff Survey

The Executive Team highlighted that the results of the staff survey were yet 


again very positive this year with the feedback for improvement/development 

received from staff around staff and Board engagement and performance 


review process. Those were discussed by the Board and would be considered 


by the Executives and the Leadership Team going forward.


5. 2019-21 KPIs

Before Board discussed the KPIs, ADW explained that the document contained 

KPIs for 2019-20 that had been included in the Sport England submission 

Development Plan. Board would send their additional suggested KPIs by email.
6. Board Review


It was agreed that the Nominations Committee would commence a search for a 


Trustee with financial expertise. 


In addition, the external Board review questionnaire would soon be available 

online with a two-week window for the Trustees to complete it anonymously. 

SRA, who had been commissioned to conduct the review, would report 
back by the end of March.  This review would replace the internal Board review 


this year. Going forward, the same framework would be used in 
the next three rounds of review and go back to an external 
review every four years. The external review recommendations would be 


discussed at the May Board meeting.
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